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Summary of the Danish activities related to conservation of old breeds of domestic animals.

1.
The work is coordinated by “The Danish Committee for the Management of Farm Animal Genetic Resources”, established in 1985.  The Committee has representatives from the Ministeries of Food, Agriculture & Fisheries, Energy & Environment and Culture, the Royal Veterinarian and Agricultural University and the farmers unions. The chairman and the secretariat of the Committee is located at the Danish Institute of Agricultural Sciences, Department of Animal Breeding and Genetics.


The National Focal Point is the same venue.

2. The basis for the work is “Strategy for the management of farm animal genetic resources” of  January 1996, approved and adopted by the Ministry of Food, Agriculture and Fisheries in 1996, and implemented in 1997 for a 5 year period. The strategy has an annual budget of DKR 1,5 million, approximately half of which is used as a direct subsidy to breeders of some of the old Danish breeds.

The strategy has 4 main areas of  input:

· Breeding plans for the old breeds

· Extending the existing gene bank

· Coordination and information

· Research and development.

For further informations on the strategy see the enclosed booklet on “Conservation of Old Breeds of Danish Domestic Animals”. 

3. The strategy has now been in force for 4½ years and it has been very positively received and adopted by the vast majority of the breeders of the old breeds. The individual parts of  the strategy have alle been put into force, and a large number of private farmers, organisations and institutions participate in the different activities. A quarterly newsletter is published in a circulation of 1,300, and a booklet has been published in Danish and English (enclosed).

4. Denmark has never implemented EU Regulation 1478/92 which allowed EU member states to support breeders of local breeds with 100 ECU/stock unit. Instead, Denmark has developed a national support system operating with a higher level of support (maksimum level of support approximately 400 ECU/stock unit). Additionally, a support system for the establishment of  4 “Conservation and Visitors Centres” was launched in 2000. Both these support systems have been notified and approved by the EU Commission in spring 2001. 

5. In order to secure an optimum conservation strategy, an international expert group has evaluated the present strategy and the resulting efforts to conserve the old breeds of Danish domestic animals. The result of the evaluation was published in June 2002. 

6. Partly as a result of the international evaluation a strategy group has been established in order to define the future organisation of the conservation work in Denmark.

7. Denmark will contribute to the FAO “State of the World Report on Animal Genetic Resources” (SoW-AnGR), and has established the national ad hoc committee that will prepare the national report.

8. The “Regional Training Workshop for Northern Europe” for the SoW-AnGR-process took place in Denmark at the Danish Institute of Agricultural Sciences in October 2001 with 28 participants from 17 North- and Eastern European countries. Elzbieta Martyniuk, Poland and Frank Vigh-Larsen, Denmark, both working on behalf of the FAO, were trainers at the workshop. Ricardo Cardellino and Beate Scherf, both FAO, participated in the workshop.
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